Litter Picking
Sunday March 6th 2022 

Risk assessment

Generally litter picks have a low level of risk especially if the following precautions are observed.

Hazard – lack of information and awareness
Litter picking guidelines issued to new members, old hands reminded of the guidelines in safety briefing prior to start of activity.

Poor weather conditions

Volunteers to wear suitable clothing for the conditions. Wear strong shoes or boots, bring a waterproof.
Consider suspending or cancelling event if weather is sufficiently extreme.

Cuts, grazes, stings or bites

First Aider on site with access to a waist first aid kit.
Everyone to wear sturdy footwear and suitable clothing including gloves (to be worn at all times).
Everyone to use litter pickers. Must not pick up items by hand.
Adults to watch out for trip hazards and trailing vegetation.
Adults must not over reach for bits of litter. We do not want them falling into beds of nettles or brambles.
Friends to conduct an on-site review of the area to be cleaned prior to the event beginning.

Slips, Trips and Falls

Again suitable footwear is important. Some of the paths in the gardens are steep and there are many steps. Care must be taken in these areas.
Extra care will be needed if the paths are wet. Friends may put certain areas out of bounds if conditions are poor.
There are areas within the gardens where the ground slopes away quite steeply. Members told not to climb or descend these banks to clear litter.

Syringes, medical waste, heavy objects, dog fouling, Hazardous Chemicals

The site will be checked for evidence of syringes or needles prior to the event. If syringes/needles are spotted they should not be touched and the group leader should be informed immediately. The position of the object will be marked by a large plant label. The group leader will arrange disposal via the local council. Any accidental piercing by a syringe should be immediately dealt with by a medical practice or A & E. Members should remain vigilant and end the clean up if syringes found.
Large or heavy items should be left in situ. This to be part of the safety briefing.
Dog fouling to be left alone and others in the group to be alerted of its presence. If stepped in shoes to be cleaned if possible. 
Any suspicious drums, materials or containers with contents not identifiable to be left in untouched and Agency Pollution hotline to be contacted. (0800 7312453)

